Meeting called to order by: LynnRae Swanson at 6:03 pm

In Attendance:				
Katrina Craven	LynnRae Swanson	Melissa Edwards	Alison Goley	Amy Bubert
Kate Payne				
Approval of r	minutes:			
Motion to accept: Melissa Edwards		Second the motion: Amy Bubert		
Treasurer's Re	eport			

Katrina Craven presented for Raven Bent (see printed report)

- Good response for Junior golf outing, \$573 through paypal so far
- We went over on expenses for Spring Fling but made up for it through donations
- Need to budget for IAR expenses (ice cream, etc for K-8) for misc-next meeting
- Went over on deposit fee- (late fee) won't happen again next year
- Nurse Erica asked for a budget- add to budget lines for next year-next meeting

Talk to Raven about cashing checks- need a back up person or plan for someone else to deposit- next meeting

Motion to accept: Alison Goley Second the motion: Kate Payne

# Principal's Report

The students have had benchmark testing for Iready, the new math series. This series and testig personalizes students learning based off test scores. MAP benchmark testing was completed as well. Staff use these for data points to see if academic interventions are needed and will meet in a couple of weeks to see who needs intervention. We are continuing with SEL interventions, once a week in small groups, meets with Mrs. Parker. Met with Peoria County police and first responders for school safety updates. Terrific tiger program started and is expanding, have had a great response and great participation from all grade levels. Over the summer met about school improvement plan and focused on student achievement and relationships with students and safety. ROE will meet with grade level teachers and all staff once a month to ensure the strategic plan is all aligned to prevent any gaps in learning. Summer learning was a hit with great participation, students enjoyed their ice cream party with

Mrs. Craven at the beginning of the year. Reviewed school expectations with all grade levels. Tiger Tales will start this month. The 3<sup>rd</sup> annual Janet Huene Memorial Golf outing coming up, had a great response from sponsors and junior golf outing. Teacher improvement day is this week, focused on school safety and school reunification with a drill coming soon.

# Teacher's Report

Mrs. Edwards discussed the start of the new school year. Two new curriculums have been fully implemented. Online testing has been done, they are finishing lessons and doing great. Expectations have been set and doing well with these, teachers are reinforcing them. Kids and teachers are excited for the junior golf outing. Everyone is excited to be back to school and having fun! Love having the new resource officer, very involved with the students and interacting with them, students and teachers really enjoy having him.

#### Business:

- Lacking golf outing silent auction items, looking to get some more baskets
- Picture person schedule coming soon to classrooms. A committee is putting together lesson
  plans, the schedule and supplies together. Will do less classes at each time to allow for more
  supplies to be shared.
- Writing thank you notes to sponsors for the golf outing at the November meeting
- Parent/teacher conferences October 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup>- need teacher meals, budget set
- Discontinuing babysitter for PTO meetings
- PTO parent directory will be out within the next month

## Upcoming Events:

Junior Golf Outing: September 8th

3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Janet Huene Memorial Golf Outing: September 9<sup>th</sup>:

Sept 20<sup>th</sup>- PTO Budget Meeting- potluck

## Committee Updates:

Sales report given: BoxTop, Kroger, School Supply Boxes- made \$440- getting some feedback from teachers to improve the lists and supplies in each box

### Next Meeting:

Date: September 20<sup>th</sup> @ 6 pm- Potluck

Meeting closed: 7:14 pm